
Club Championships next 8 weeks – bonus points

We are open!!! The hall was filled with lots of laughter, greeting old friends, and live play!!

The opening went very well thanks to our volunteers – there were several comments on how 
smoothly it went . Special thanks to Rhoda Tafler and Lorraine Larson for our registration 
program. Isabel Chernoff for helping to organize our equipment and materials, And of course 
your club directors John , Ben , Ed , Bob and Jane made sure all were in a safe environment 
and smoothly run game.

No Registration next week!!! We are limited to 15 tables but we were not above 11 this past 
week.

We hope to offer 2 sections on all days (0-299 and open) starting at 10:15 am Monday, 
Wednesday and Thursday. But if there are less than 3 tables in the 299er section, we will 
have to combine into one section. We cannot run a separate section with less than 3 tables.

Please come with proof of vaccination. We can check our list if you forget; however, it would 
be very helpful if you have your vaccination card/certificate ready at the door on arrival.

Hope to see you soon!!

Please remember to bring your bidding boxes, name tags, and masks. It was okay wearing a 
mask and players are allowed to take off the mask when consuming food and drinks (which 
most brought with them) but we are looking forward to not having to wear them.

We also would like to ask you to continue to remain seated until the round is called as we are
not allowed to have players wandering around and visiting. We must be in our chairs as much
as possible.



In memory

 

Carol Genn

March 30, 1940 - July 31, 2021
Please click here for the Full Obituary

Carol and Robert lived above the Nicomeckl River Estuary in South Surrey, B.C. While Robert
painted, Carol devoted herself to nurturing their three children: David, James and Sara, while 
also cultivating her own passions of reading, music, flower arranging, travelling, gardening, 
caring for her parents and fostering friendships with her lifelong tennis and golf buddies. Carol
was a believer in personal responsibility, integrity, in bucking up, in planning, and in dreaming.
She was always thinking of others. She didn't take short cuts. Hers was a style of low-key, 
steadfast constancy; of intimate understanding and witnessing, and tough but magic realism. 
Carol was an artist maker, and made four. With her grace, practicality, elegance and wisdom, 
she left us all enriched with the immeasurable gifts of her intelligence and devotion. Carol is 
predeceased by her husband, Robert, of 50 years, and survived by her three children, Dave 
(Tamara), James and Sara (Peter) and three grandchildren, Beckett, Zoë and Poppy, their 
dogs Stanley and Penelope and cats Broccoli and Brussel Sprout, as well as her three 
siblings, their families and all her extraordinary friends. "The temple bell stops. But the sound 
keeps coming out of the flowers" (Matsuo Basho) In lieu of flowers, please consider a 
donation to the Down Syndrome Research Foundation www.dsrf.org

 

Peggy Winter

We are very sorry to report that Peggy Winter died on July 4, 2021 after a long battle with 
cancer.  Peggy is survived by her husband, Fred Baldwin.  Peggy and Fred met playing 
bridge and had 11 happy years together playing bridge, sailing the waters off BC and 
Washington, and travelling the world.

Peggy loved the Province of BC and Duplicate Lite is making a donation in her memory to the
Nature Trust of British Columbia.


